

Lovell Rodeo Club Minutes

11-27-2023

Call to order: 7:03 pm

Attendance: Wayne, Trina, Dick, Kolt, Kimmy, Charis, Jason and Marlene

Minutes: Marlene read the previous months minutes, Wayne moved to approve the minutes as read there was a second and the vote passed.

Treasurer's Report: There is \$29,956.86 in our main account and \$821.37 in our royalty account. There was a bill from Keele Sanitation for \$1,102.50 that includes the Rodeo and the single port-o-potty from April through October.

Tabled Items:

Fundraiser: we will ask local bars on how they feel about our idea. We need to write up a list of rules as a rough draft and then meet about it.

Food Guys for rodeo concessions: tabled till after the auction

Old Business: Dave's thank you card and bar tab have been taken care of. We have replaced Pam's ice bags. The 2024 buckles have been ordered. Tris Munsick will not be playing for us at the rodeo this year. For a singer after the rodeo, we are going to look for a more affordable option, someone potentially local. Kolt said he would ask Ty Sammons if his band would like to play afterwards. Slack will be before the performance and the gate help will stay all the way through the whole rodeo.

New Business: This year's auction will be held at the Oasis on February 10th. We need to start getting donations. We will need to talk with gun dealers on getting a gun to auction or raffle off. Andy will be our auctioneer again this year.

Wayne moved to have the roller harrow fixed, there was second the vote passed.

Charis will bring options for our anniversary buckles to choose from.

The food guys would love to be our concessions for the auction and the rodeo. They want us to buy the food. They offered a 70/30 split. They would keep 70 we would get the 30.

We are thinking about getting a food truck for the auction again this year.

Town said the insurance will change to 3- 5 million. The legal council says we need a new quote for the insurance. They also want us to talk to them first before selling any item that is owned by the town.

Circuit is talking about who wants to host the finals for 2024 it will be September 14th. They are still talking about raising the circuit card holders to \$20 and \$40. They will redo the by-laws because if they raise the entry fees on the adult events and part of those entry fees go the circuit then its is a office fee. Their by laws currently say there are no office fees. There

will not be a circuit meeting in the month of December, their next meeting is January 9, 2024.

Officer nominations are for vice president, treasurer and director #2.

Nominations for VP are Kolt and Wayne, TR is Charis and Director #2 is Wayne and Kolt.

Royalty committee or directors Kimmy and Trina were voted in as our royalty directors.

Call dates this year will be on June 12th and the online entries will be from June 1st – 15th.

Our next meeting is Dec 18 at 7:00 pm

Meeting adjourned at 9:36 pm